
PROCEEDINGS OF MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE TOWN OF OAK GROVE, LOUISIANA 

TUESDAY, MARCH 12, 2019 – 5:00 P.M. 

 

The Town Council of Oak Grove met in regular session on Tuesday, March 12, 2019 at 5:00 

P.M.  Present for the meeting were Council Members Nevels, Gammill, Walker, Rye and Allen.  

Mayor Holland presided. 

 

Invocation was led by retired LDWF Lieutenant Scott Matthews. 

 

Council Member Rye made a motion, seconded by Council Member Gammill to approve the 

minutes of the February 12, 2019 council meeting.  The motion passed by general consent. 

 

Mayor Holland stated that he would like to remove items 8, 10 and 11 from the agenda.  Council 

Member Nevels made a motion seconded by Council Member Allen to remove those items from 

the agenda.  The motion passed by general consent. 

 

Council Member Nevels made a motion to approve the February 2019 financials and bills with 

the exception of one bill to Rodney Lowery in the amount of $725.  Mayor Holland stated that 

particular bill had already been paid because the work done was an emergency. After a brief 

discussion, the motion died for lack of a second.  Council Member Rye then made a motion, 

seconded by Council Member Allen to approve the February 2019 financials and bills.  Voting in 

favor were Council Members Rye, Allen, Walker and Gammill.  Council Member Nevels voted 

no.  The motion carried. 

 

Council Member Rye made a motion, seconded by Council Member Allen to adopt a resolution 

ordering and calling for a special election to authorize the sale of alcoholic beverages.  Voting in 

favor were Council Members Allen, Rye, Walker and Gammill.  Council Member Nevels voted 

no.  The motion carried.  A copy of the Resolution is available at City Hall. 

 

 

Mayor Holland gave an update of the streetscape project.  He stated that a class from Louisiana 

Tech had presented a really nice plan back in February to beautify downtown.  Part of the plan 

was planting trees on both sides of Main Street.  Mayor Holland stated that he has been working 

to get donations to cover the cost of planting trees on the south side of Main Street.   

 

Council Member Allen made a motion, seconded by Council Member Gammill to adjourn at 

5:06 P.M.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

 

__________________________   ______________________________ 

MELLISSA CORLEY, LCMC   ADAM T. HOLLAND, MAYOR 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
 


